      Minutes of the Stockton Parish Council Meeting: 7.30pm on the 6th July 2022, Norton Village Hall.
Present:  

Councillors Gavin Hamilton, David Plant, John Pigg, Barry Spittle, Steve Bagnall and Henry Phillips.
Graham Bould (Clerk). 
In Attendance:
Shropshire Councillor Richard Marshall.

West Mercia Police: PCSO Sam Newbrook and Steve Breese (part).
Janet Cobb and John Higson, Restoring Shropshire's Verges Project (part).

32.22. Restoring Shropshire's Verges Project – Presentation.

Janet Cobb, Restoring Shropshire's Verges Project thanked the Parish Council for the opportunity to present the work of the project. She spoke about how the area could become involved with the verges, hedge and tree planting. The Councillors watched a video promoting the benefits of the project. Ms Cobb also circulated leaflets about the project and other initiatives including the 'Caring for God's Acre' project. Members engaged in a lively discussion  about the potential of the project. Several actions then followed on from those discussions focussing first on the engagement of a botanist to survey local Parish verges and reporting back on which could be 'rewilded' first. Looking at the potential with new partners for the hedge project at the Play Park and areas for wild flowers. The Chairman to approach to Stockton Church in terms of the support that could be developed through the 'Caring for God's Acre' project. 

33/22. Welcome, Public Session and Shropshire Councillors update.
The Chairman welcomed everyone to the Parish Council meeting, and thanked Janet Cobb for her presentation on verges.

There being no Parishioners present the Chairman ask the Police representatives to address the meeting. In doing so the two PCSO's highlighted and number of improvements to the service in terms of becoming more visible since their move to the re-opened Shifnal base. Reports have also been received in terms of outbuilding thefts with perpetrators scoping areas during the day. Any unfamiliar vehicles in the area should therefore be reported. The motorcycle patrols continues to operate regular speed checks on the A442.
Shropshire Councillor Richard Marshall updated the Parish Council in terms of the extra recycling bins being delivered over the next three to four weeks. Works are due to start on the A442 in mid July 2022 with a road closure required; then the road dressing will be undertaken during August 2022. Shropshire Council will also be clamping down on private landlords who do not adhere to the same standards as public landlords. Councillor Marshall also stressed the importance of good communications between partners working together for improvements across Parishes and thanked Stockton Parish Council for their postive engagement.
There being no other items raised the Chairman thanked those present for their updates then moved to the next item of business.
34/22. Apologies.
None. The Chairman updated the Parish Council on the resignation of Paula Davies, the next steps are for Shropshire Council to be informed of the casual vacancy in due course.
35/22. Declarations of Interest.
None
36/22. Minutes of the meeting held on the 4th May 2022 .
RESOLVED: that the minutes and actions of the meeting of Stockton Parish Council held on Wednesday 4th May 2022 be confirmed and signed by the Chairman. 
37/22. Clerks Report.
The Clerk circulated his report and highlighted the following -
· the successful returns,coupled with the new grant from Shropshire Council to develop works around the highways and verges across the Parish.

38/22. Shropshire Garden Party June 2022 – report back.
The Chairman reported that the event had been a success as a thank you to many individuals from across Shropshire for the commitment they had delivered during the Covid pandemic including thanks to Paula Davies from Norton. 
39/22. Planning Applications.
1. 22/02078/TPO: Apley Park Mews, tree works. No Objections.
40/22. Newsletter: An update was unavailable for the meeting to consider as contact is still being pursued.
41/22. Village Hall report: An update was unavailable for the meeting to consider.
42/22. Highways and Footpaths.
1. Potholes at the junction of the A442/Cheswardine Lane: The 'apron' of potholes at the junction have been raised with Keir directly and a reply is pending. Cllr Richard Marshall also agreed to raise the issue for potential inclusion in the A442 works due to start in mid July 2022.

2. ANPR cameras with neighbouring parishes along the A442: Stockton Parish Council agreed to work with other Parish Councils on the A442 to approach the Police and Crime Commissioner for West Mercia for the provision of ANPR cameras when resources become available.

3. A footpath come farm track in the ownership of the Apley Estate was raised by members as a route that is in need of some works within the Worfield Parish. The Chairman agreed to raise directly with the Estate.
4. Passing places Astol – Monarchs Way: Members agreed for the Clerk to inspect and report through 'fix my street' any problem areas, then to look at other areas for completion through the lengthsman project for passing places at Astol. 
43/22. Jubilee Play Park.
Members received an update on the ROSPA inspection report carried out on the 14th June 2022. The general point made at the start of the report indicated that if resources became available the equipment should be upgraded. That said the overall risk at the site remained low to medium as a number of repairs and replacement timbers are again required to reduce that risk. Members agreed that a schedule of works be commissioned with the two contactors employed by the Parish Council for these type of repairs and replacement timbers works on the site.
44/22. Inspections.
The bus shelter has been swept and the defibrillator's battery is still within warranty and operating correctly.
45/22. Finance.
1. The Bank Statement stands at £15,002.19 before the commitments below. An updated budget would be presented at the next meeting along with the annual risk assessment and asset register.

2. The Parish Council agreed the following items of expenditure.

	100318
	Restoring Shropshire's Verges Project (projects)
	£25.20

	100319
	Playsafety Limited (ROSPA inspection)
	£88.20

	100320
	Shropshire Council (elections)
	£200.00


31/22. To agree any items for a future agenda: None.
Date of the next meeting: Wednesday 7th September 2022 7.30pm Norton Village Hall
Meeting closed at 9.00pm 


Chairman………………………………………………… 






Date………………………………………………………..
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